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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Waikoloa Meeting 2010)
Office or Committee Name:  President
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Jesse Richardson
Date of Preparation (include year):  March 3, 2010
Activities during the Year:   I took office as President on March 12, 2009 at the WSWS annual meeting in Albuquerque, NM.  All open committee appointments have been filled and are reflected in the list of committees on the WSWS website.  

Several communications with the Board of Directors (BOD) have taken place via email.  Communications to approve minutes from the March 9, 2009 Board of Directors led to a motion to approve these minutes.  Minutes were approved on July 11, 2009.  On March 26, 2009, I received an e-mail from Lee Van Wychen, asking WSWS to join other societies in asking EPA to request a rehearing of the Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals decision defining pesticides as pollutants and requiring Clean Water Act permits before they can be applied in or near water sources.  I sent an e-mail message to the WSWS BOD, polling them for their opinions.  Due to the unanimous response, I signed a letter to the USEPA, dated March 30, 2009.  On May 5, 2009, I received an e-mail communication from Lee Van Wychen, asking the WSWS to support the Senate confirmation of Dr. Rajiv Shah as USDA Research Education and Economics Under Secretary.  Our endorsement was added to that of APMS, NCWSS, NEWSS, SWSS and WSSA.  Celestine Duncan informed me of her decision to step down as coordinator of the Noxious Weed Short Course.  Three different entities subsequently communicated their interest in assuming this function, and e-mailed proposals accordingly.  These proposals were e-mailed to board members on July 6, 2009 for consideration at the upcoming BOD meeting in Portland.  Michael Moechnig followed up on the Albuquerque combined Weeds of Range and Forest and Wetland and Wildlands discussion session, where it was decided to combine these two projects into one project – by asking the attendees to vote on a new name for the combined projects.  The top two vote-getters were fairly close in the polling, so I asked Michael to have a runoff vote, to insure that the vote would have the fairest possible outcome.  He sent an e-mail to the attendees on May 11, 2009, and tallied the results on May 18.

On behalf of the WSWS, I signed a contract with the Peppermill Resort Spa Casino in Reno, NV for our 2012 annual meeting, and mailed it to the Peppermill on May 27, 2009.

On October 23, 2009, I sent an e-mail message polling the BOD on the possibility of WSWS becoming a permanent member of the AFRI Coalition.  The return e-mails received indicated a positive response.  On March 4, I forwarded an e-mail from Lee Van Wychen to the WSWS BOD regarding pesticide drift labeling.  This proposed action by EPA has the potential to negatively impact growers’ ability to apply herbicides.

Recommendations for Board Action:  None
Budget Needs:  None
Suggestions for the Future:  Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Jesse Richardson
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